

Final Exam
Preadolescents 1

- **Name and Surname:**

A. Read the text and answer the questions below.



Selena

My name is Selena Swift. I'm fourteen years old. I'm from France and I love my country. There are a lot of beautiful places to visit - the Eiffel Tower, Disneyland Paris, Notre-Dame Cathedral, the Louvre Museum and more! Every year, my family and I visit one of these wonderful places on the summer holidays. Last year, for example, we visited the Eiffel Tower. It was amazing!

I live in Paris, France with my parents and my sister, Cloe. My mother is a doctor so she works in a hospital. My parents are from Argentina so we speak Spanish at home. I also have Spanish lessons at school. At the weekend, I like dancing traditional Argentinian dances at festivals. I always wear a very colourful and beautiful dress from Argentina. My mother made it for me.

Last weekend my grandparents came from Argentina for a visit. I was very excited. My grandma made empanadas, a traditional Argentinian food. They were delicious!

1. Where is Selena from?

2. Where does Selena's mother work?

3. Why does Selena speak Spanish at home?

4. When does Selena dance traditional Argentinian dances?

5. What did Selena eat last weekend?

B. Put the words in the right order to make correct sentences.

1. school - next to - Cloe's - restaurant - a

2. usually - Cloe - 7 o'clock - at - gets up

3. her guitar - playing - likes - every Sunday - Cloe

4. is - favourite - Cloe's - school subject - Arts

5. a - watched - last Friday - Cloe - film

C. Complete the conversation with questions from the box. There are THREE EXTRA questions.

A.	How many subjects do you teach?	E.	When did you come to France?
B.	How many students have you got?	F.	Where do you have lessons?
C.	Why did you come here?	D.	Can I help you?
D.	Can I ask you some questions?	H.	What time does your first lesson start?

Cloe is interviewing her Spanish teacher, Mr Rodríguez.

CLOE: (1) _____ ? It's for the school blog.

TEACHER: Yes, sure. No problem.

CLOE: Great! (2) _____ ?

TEACHER: Five years ago.

CLOE: (3) _____ ?

TEACHER: Because I didn't have a job in Mexico.

CLOE: I see. (4) _____ ?

TEACHER: Two - Spanish and Computer Studies.

CLOE: Interesting. (5) _____ ?

TEACHER: At eight o'clock every day.

CLOE: I think that's all for now! Thank you very much.

D. TENSES: Circle the correct option to complete the text.

SELENA'S BEST FRIEND



James is Selena's best friend. He **(IS - ARE)** thirteen years old. He **(GO - GOES)** to school with James and they are in the same class. At the moment, they **(ARE STUDYING - STUDY)** the planets in Natural Science. James loves **(READ - READING)** about space, but James **(DOESN'T LIKE - DON'T LIKE)** it very much. They have the subject on Mondays and Wednesdays. The class **(IS STARTING - STARTS)** at

ten and finishes at twelve, just before lunch.

Last week James's class **(HAVE - HAD)** an outing with the Natural Science teacher, Mrs. Swift. They **(WENT - ARE GOING)** to the planetarium. James looked through an enormous telescope and he **(SEE - SAW)** the moon and the stars. Tomorrow Mrs. Swift **(IS GOING TO GIVE - GIVES)** her class a test about the planets. He is very happy because now he knows a lot about the planets!

E. Listen to the passage and circle (T) or (F).

Olivia is Selena's aunt.



- | | | |
|--|---|---|
| 1. Olivia's birthday is in December. | T | F |
| 2. Olivia's favourite animal is the dog. | T | F |
| 3. Olivia goes to the farms by car. | T | F |
| 4. Olivia is funny. | T | F |
| 5. Last weekend Olivia went out with her friends | T | F |

F. Writing.

Selena sent you an email. Now write to her about you. Complete the sentences.



Hi Selena!

My name is _____ (your name).

1) I live _____ with

_____.

2) I like _____ but I

don't like _____.

3) In my house/flat there _____

and _____.

4) My favourite room _____

because _____.

5) Last weekend, my family and I _____

_____.

Well, it's time to go to bed. Write to me soon.

Best wishes,

_____ (your name)